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C ome 1 July 2004, the Tourist Guide Accreditation Sys-
tem will be in place after more than two years’ preparation.
From then on, tourist guides must have a valid Tourist Guide
Pass issued by the TIC if they wish to be employed by member
agents. And | would like to remind members to check whether
applicants for tourist guide positions have the Pass. Or they
may face punishment.

Some people may ask, ‘How can the TIC make sure all
tourist guides have the Pass?” We are considering a number of
options. Carrying out random spot checks and seeking help from
the industry and the Government are two possible ways. Specifically,
we have already sent samples of the Pass and copies of the
Code of Conduct for Tourist Guides to various industry organisations,
government departments and national tourism bureaux in
China and abroad in a bid to enlist their support in monitor-
ing the tourist guides.

For those non-Chinese-speaking tourist guides, we have
granted them a six-month grace to enable them to take the
required course and sit the examination conducted in English
(see Directive No. 121). As to those guides who do not know
Chinese and English, we have contacted several consulates and
made some special arrangements to help them (see “Bulletin”
for details).

The 14-day, 100% refund guarantee scheme, which was
effective from 1 February 2002, has been in place for about
two and a half years. Its goal is to provide greater protection
for group visitors when they are taken by travel agents to shop,
thereby upholding the reputation of Hong Kong tourism. We
will review the scheme shortly to plug any loopholes and make
it work even better.

The Outbound Committee, in view of the fact that com-
plaints about the service charge of package tours being too
high are on the rise and that some agents have subsidised their
tours with service charges, has proposed to the Board that the
daily service charge of package tours should be capped in the
hope that tour fares can gradually return to a healthier level
and that the quality of tours and the confidence of travellers in
travel agents will not be affected. That is the reason why Direc-
tive No. 121 was issued. As far as the service charge is concerned,
members should remember two things: (1) that the charge
is not compulsory, which means travellers may pay it or
may not; and (2) that the charge must be included in the
price list. If members have any opinions about this directive,
please let us know so that we can consider them when we re-
view it later. I

Joseph Tung
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